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Spring Newsletter 1 29 April 2019 

Dear Parents and Carers 

It’s been a busy first week back at Fowey. We took the 

children into Church for a special Easter service on 

Wednesday and teachers have been working hard to 

put the final touches to this term’s projects. You will 

receive a separate letter about your child’s projects and 

class contributions for this term this week.  

Year Five also enjoyed a fantastic day at BF Adventure.  

We hope the lovely weather continues!  

Kate and the Team at Fowey 

Kate and the Team at Fowey 

Diary dates 2019 

 

6 May - Bank Holiday 

13-17 May - Yr 6 SATs Week 

24 May - 2.00pm Parent Forum 

27-31 May - Half Term 

4 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - EYFS (Lantic) 

7 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 1 (Cannis) 

11 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 6 (Carne) 

13 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 2 (Gribben) 

18 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 5 (Readymoney) 

24-28 June - London Trip 

26 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 3 (Coombe) 

28 June - Lunch ‘n’ Learn - Yr 4 (Polridmouth) 

1 July - School Closed - Inset Day 

3 July - 9.00am Parent Forum 

25 July - End of Summer Term 

Year Six Teaching 

It is really vital that year six continue to have excellent 

teaching in the lead up to their SATS in a couple of 

weeks. Mrs Sicolo is now teaching full time in Year Six 

and will continue to teach the class until the end of 

the year. We hope you’ll understand that this means 

her availability has been significantly reduced- please 

do make an appointment at the office if you need to 

see her and we will do our very best to fit you in as 

soon as possible.  

Thank-you for your flexibility while we try to prioritise 

quality teaching for the children.  

Clubs 

Clubs begin today. There is a list of allocated children 

on each classroom door and also on the noticeboard in 

the entrance for you to check.  

Mrs Warnham 

As you may be aware, Mrs Warnham has been unwell 

over the Easter holiday and has been in hospital. She 

and baby are now doing much better but it is very 

unlikely that she will return to school before baby is 

born. Mrs Warnham is really upset to not spend the 

time leading up to SATS with her class but we’re sure 

you will agree with us that she needs to prioritise her 

health and getting ready for her new little one.  

The teachers and I are visiting Mrs Warnham often so if 

you would like us to give anything to her please do send 

it down to Year six and we’ll pass it on.  



Attendance 

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards. We have 

been set a target of more than 97% attendance.  

This week, the following classes reached their target:-  

Readymoney    100%  

Cannis   99.14% 

Gribben  98.96% 

Carne  97.22% 

The following classes missed out this week - good luck 

for next week:- 

Lantic  95.93% 

Coombe  95.83% 

Polridmouth 92.05% 

Well done to Readymoney (Year 5)  )who achieved 

100% attendance this week. 

Lunch ‘n’ Learn 

Thank-you for your understanding while we arrange 

lunch and learn dates with the temporary kitchen 

staff. They will be held on: 

Tuesday 4 June - EYFS (Lantic) 

Friday 7 June - Yr 1 (Cannis) 

Tuesday 11 June - Yr 6 (Carne) 

Thursday 13 June - Yr 2 (Gribben) 

Tuesday 18 June - Yr 5 (Readymoney) 

Wednesday 26 June - Yr 3 (Coombe) 

Friday 28 June - Yr 4 (Polridmouth) 

Debts 

Following parental requests, we have agreed to 

publish the total amount of money the school is owed 

each week so that you can see the impact of this.  

This week we are owed £788.01 in unpaid school 

dinners and £487.20 in unpaid Oceans/after school 

provision.  

Easter Egg Hunt and Bonnet Parade  
 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to the Easter 

Bonnet parade and hunt. We raised £84 for school funds.  

Year 5 and Year 6 Food Trip 

 

This week, Year five and six children have been invited 

to join the lovely staff and owners at Sunny Spice in 

town on Thursday and Friday morning. We will be 

learning how to make a traditional Indian curry and 

bread as well as learning more about the culture and 

background of the staff. This is part of our current 

project on migration. We will need two volunteers to 

support Y5 and Y6 on these visits. Please do speak to 

Mr Trudgeon or Mrs Sicolo if you can help.  


